
AGENDA - REVISED  
CITY OF GLENDORA 

LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES – Regular meeting 

Library Conference Room 
	

November 21, 2005 
7:00 p.m. 

The public is invited to address the Library Board on all items on the agenda or on any library matter not on the 
agenda. Comments may be given when any item is scheduled for consideration. Each speaker is requested to 
limit comments to three minutes. The Board President may limit redundant comments. 

In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to participate in this 
meeting, please contact the Library Secretary at (626) 852-4891. Notification 48 hours prior to the meeting will 
enable the Library to make reasonable arrangements to ensure accessibility to this meeting.  

1. CALL MEETING TO ORDER  

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
Anyone wishing to address any Library matter that is on the agenda or not on the agenda may do so at 
this time. No action will be taken on items brought up at this time 

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA  
Possible motion to revise order of business or other 

4. CONSENT CALENDAR  
4.1 	Minutes of meeting of October 17, 2005- action item 

5. REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
5.1 	Written report attached. Additional items may be reported by the Director such as: City, MCLS, State 

Library and legislative activity. No action will be taken on any items brought up at this time 

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS  
6.1 	Strategic Planning Update  

President Thee/ to report on status 

7. NEW BUSINESS  
7.1 	Budget Priorities for FY 2006/2007-initial discussion  

Weed-Brown to lead discussion 

7.2 	LSTA Grant Opportunity – action item  
Weed-Brown to report 

7.3 	Library Events Calendar  
A calendar of library or significant community events that include library staff participation. All or some of 
other Board members might choose to participate, but no action is required 

8. BOARD MEMBER ITEMS  
8.1 	Agenda Planning Calendar  

Plans for future meetings to be discussed 

8.2 	Board member items  
Announcements only—no action will be taken on any item brought up at this time 

9. 	ADJOURNMENT 
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Minutes 
	 l, 

CITY OF GLENDORA 
LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES — Regular Meeting 

Library Conference Room 	 October 17, 2005 
140 S. Glendora Ave, Glendora CA 91741 	 7:00 p.m. 

The Regular Meeting of the Glendora Library Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:02 p.m. by 
President James Theel. 

Board members present: James Theel, Doug Hodson, Don Fields, Sylvia Slakey, Sandra Freeman 

Board Members Absent: 	None 

Staff present: 	 Anne Pankow, Development & Educational Services Coordinator; Elke 
Cathel, Administrative Assistant; Carlos Baffigo, Customer Service & 
Facilities Manager 

2. PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD  
Carol Gilkinson, a teacher working for the Charter Oak School District, addressed the Board. She 
commended the Board for preparing a strategic plan for the Library. Gilkinson explained that she is in the 
process of writing a LSTA technology grant, which will benefit Charter Oak schools located in Glendora. 
She requested access to the data collected from the focus groups and community meetings. This data 
will help her write the grant proposal. Gilkinson said she needs the data by Thanksgiving. Pankow noted 
that a study session might be conducted with staff, Friends Foundation members and Library Board 
Trustees to look at the information that was gathered. 

3. ADOPTION OF AGENDA  
There were no changes to the order of the agenda. 

4. CONSENT CALENDAR  
It was MSC (Hodson/Slakey) to approve Minutes of meeting of October 17, 2005. 

5.1 	REPORT OF LIBRARY DIRECTOR 
Pankow and the Board members congratulated Baffigo on his promotion. Pankow reported that 
Weed-Brown's doctor appointment is scheduled for next Wednesday. She hopes to be released to come 
back to work at that time. Pankow pointed out the articles pertaining to the Library in the Glendora on the 
Move newsletter, which is mailed to every household in Glendora. In response to Theel's question, 
Pankow stated that the library's web address is not listed in the newsletter. She will follow up with Larry 
Cox, Communications & Marketing Manager, to make sure it is added. Some discussion ensued on the 
possibility of changing the Library's web address to "Glendoralib.org " and the costs involved. 

Pankow said staff is moving ahead with the recruitment for the Library Aide III position, as well as the 
library technician positions. Baffigo added that he is working on the job description for the technician so a 
proposal can be presented to the City Manager. 

Hodson asked how many funds were raised at the Stein mart Fashion Show. Pankow clarified that the 
fashion show was not a fundraiser, but rather an effort to attract new patrons. Pankow, in response to a 
question from Hodson, provided details about the Wynn Foundation grant. 

Theel asked for details about the failure of the air conditioning and the data loss on September 11. 
Baffigo stated that the roof top air conditioning unit that cools part of the building's second story failed. 
The computer room overheated and two hard drives on two different servers burned out. Two days worth 
of data, including processing, registrations, holds, check-out and check-in of material was lost. The cause 
of the unit failure could not be determined. Due to the data loss, staff is unable to verify what library 
material has not been returned yet. 

This roof top air conditioning unit is critical and there have been numerous service calls since the initial 
failure. Quotes to replace the 20-year old unit are substantial. Baffigo added that the replacement of this 
unit is not part of the HVAC system project. Some discussion ensued on whether the old unit could be 
used as a backup to a new unit. Baffigo is scheduled to meet with Public Works tomorrow to discuss the 
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roof top air conditioning. Theel stated that devices can be purchased that will send a page if there is a 
computer problem. Baffigo stated that Information Technology staff is checking into options. 

In response to a question about today's flooding, Baffigo explained that the lobby flooded due to clogged 
gutters. The elevator and the inside of the Library were dry. Administrative Assistant Cathel and Senior 
Librarian Taylor mopped up all the water. The gutters should be cleaned regularly and Baffigo will 
address this issue at tomorrow's meeting with Public Works. 

Slakey asked if there are any new developments in getting a maintenance aide specifically for the library. 
Baffigo said at this time there is no update. Public Works staff is working on establishing a maintenance 
schedule and a full-time maintenance worker will be hired. Baffigo reiterated that the library's needs are 
different from other city departments due to hours of operation and the amount of people coming in the 
building every day. Baffigo agreed with the Board that getting appropriate maintenance for the library is a 
substantial and legitimate concern. He feels Public Works needs to have time to establish a system. 
Some discussion ensued on whether Public Works staff should be invited to attend a Library Board 
meeting so that the needs of the library can be explained. The Board members concluded to let staff take 
care of this situation. They asked that they be notified if their help is needed. 

6. UNFINISHED BUSINESS 

6.1 	Strategic Planning Update  
Theel reported that all focus group meetings and one community meeting have taken place. The Board 
reviewed a hand-out provided by Theel listing the common themes among the five focus groups. These 
themes were prioritized by the community meeting participants. Theel is looking forward to more 
participation at the community meeting scheduled for October 22. He suggested doing a survey as the 
final step in this strategic planning process. The prioritized themes could also be brought back to staff for 
further discussion. Hodson said staff members are an excellent resource to provide input on what the 
patrons want. 

Slakey said that the community meeting was well advertised and yet participation was low. In her opinion, 
the low participation can be attributed to Glendorans being pleased with the services the library provides. 
If there were concerns, people would attend the public meeting. Pankow stated that Weed-Brown 
reviewed all the video recordings of the focus group meetings. Fields noted that many people are not 
aware of what the library has to offer. 

Slakey asked about the status of the salary report. Pankow stated that Weed-Brown is reviewing it. 

7. NEW BUSINESS  

7.1 	Holiday Hours for 2005-Dossible action item  
The Board reviewed Weed-Brown's memorandum regarding Holiday hours for 2005. Following 
discussion on this topic, the Board agreed with Weed-Brown's recommendations. It was MSC 
(Freeman/Fields) to affirm the holiday hours as follows: Thanksgiving Eve, Wednesday November 
23 the library will close at 5 p.m., Christmas Eve, Saturday December 24 the library will be closed 
due to Sunday holiday and New Year's Eve, Saturday December 31, the library will be closed due 
to Sunday holiday. 

7.2 	Review Patron Confidentially Policy — possible action item  
Baffigo explained that this policy, originally signed in 1996, was supposed to become a City Administrative 
Policy, but it never went through the complete process. Library staff has been following this policy, 
assuming that it was a City Administrative Policy. Discussion ensued on whether the Patriot Act affects 
these guidelines. Baffigo pointed out that the Library is following California State Law. Fields asked 
Baffigo to clarify the procedure if a patron does not return an item. Some discussion ensued on what 
constitutes library staff and who is authorized to contact patrons with overdue items. Pankow noted that 
the Library is unable to run a report showing how long overdue items have been overdue. Currently 
reports only show items overdue. Slakey pointed out that 4% of the collection being overdue is low. It 
was MSC (Hodson/Fields) to approve this policy and forward it to the City to make it a City 
Administrative Policy. 

7.3 	Library Events Calendar  
The Board reviewed the events calendar. Hodson asked how the community meeting is being advertised. 
Theel pointed out that the information is on the Charter Oak home page, as well as on the Glendora 
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Unified School District web page. Pankow pointed out the last author visit of the year on November 15, 
2005. Tutor training held by Mary Miller, Glendale Literacy Coordinator, is scheduled for November 19, 
2005. Hodson is excited about the author visit on November 15. 

	

8. 	BOARD MEMBER ITEMS 

	

8.1 	Agenda Planning Calendar 
The Board reviewed the agenda planning calendar. 

	

8.2 	Board Member Items  
Hodson said that Weed-Brown should not be embarrassed about her current situation. He and the Library 
Board support her and want her to come back when she is ready. Hodson added that he really enjoyed 
the puppet display. He thanked Steve Slakey for his work. He also enjoyed the baseball books display. It 
inspired him to check out a baseball book. 

Slakey congratulated Baffigo and Krause. Krause's addition strengthens that department. She and Steve 
had fun at the Fashion Show and enjoyed the jazz concert. She would like to check into the possibility of 
changing the library's web address to Glendoralibrary.com/org . Pankow said she will research it. Slakey 
stressed that the salary equity report needs to be available at the next meeting. 

Freeman stated that the library is very busy on Saturdays. 

Pankow reminded everyone to fill out her MAP evaluation. 

Theel added that he hopes to get a good turn out on Saturday for the community meeting. 

There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted, 
Robin Weed-Brown, Library Director 
*The above minutes are subject to the Library Board's additions or corrections and final approval. 
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CLENDORA PUBLIC LIBRARY 

CIENTCNNO AIL 

•011H 
100 YEARS 

Glendora Public Library 	140 S. Glendora Ave. 	Glendora, CA 91741 
(626) 852-4891 	library@ciglendora.caus 

MEMO 
To: 	Board of Library Trustees 

From: Library Director (2)\/ 

CC: City Manager 

Date: November 21, 2005 

Re: 	Directors Report 

Community 

Fall programming is in high gear. October's Halloween events went very well. I understand the City Council enjoyed 
their time at Spooky Stories with the children! Creepy Cuisine was at capacity as well. 

December 7th  will be our annual holiday open house. The book store will be having a sale and music will be provided 
by Ginny Ferrand on harp and Sherry Glab on flute. We are so very fortunate to have these two ladies perform-it isn't 
often you get to be up close and personal with a harp and their music is so lovely! 

December 1 st  is the MCLS joint meeting of the Administrative Council and SAB (System Advisory Board) members. 
Pat Vermons is our SAB representative and we will be traveling to the Glendale meeting together. 

Staff 

We had a wonderful contingent at CLA conference this year. 8 staff and one Trustee attended the 3 day event in 
Pasadena. I was very pleased that we were able to accommodate so many interested staff, including one last minute 
participant who was able to use my registration. 

Daniela Overlock was promoted to Library Aide II, replacing Sandy Krause who was promoted to Librarian I. 

Carolyn, Ted and Carlos have now completed the MAP training. Anne will attend in early December. Once the 
managers have all gone through the process we will look at how to incorporate MAP aspects into the library. 

Mary Pat has begun training staff and tutors on the literacy lab software-a demonstration will be given to the Library 
Board at the December meeting. Tutor training was held on Nov. 19 th . 

Director 

A big THANK YOU goes out to staff for carrying on during my most recent recovery. I will be happy to see 2005 end! 

I had an initial conversation with Dave Guzak in IT about getting a library domain name on Sept. 22. Unfortunately the 
next day was my accident so we haven't had a chance to follow up. His reply: We already own @glendora.ws if you 
would like to use that. However .ws  stands for Western Samoa and I do not feel that is appropriate. I will continue to 
work on this issue. 

A reminder that the December board meeting has been moved to Dec 12, 2005 due to the holidays. 
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